MINUTES

Binational Watershed Advisory Council

Binational Vision for the Tijuana River Watershed

Thursday, November 4, 2004

Hotel Pueblo Amigo

10:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

Tijuana

Attendees:

	Apellidos/Last Name

	Primer Nombre/ First name

	Organización/Organization 


	Antonio

	Lydia

	Consulate General of Mexico in San Diego


	Cibit

	Cathy

	City of San Diego Water Dept.


	Comer

	Katherine

	IRSC-SDSU


	Fege

	Dave

	USEPA Border Liaison Office


	Fege

	Anne

	SDNHM


	Ganster

	Paul

	IRSC-SDSU


	Giffen

	Elizabeth

	County of San Diego


	González Aguirre

	Eduardo

	Presidencia Municipal de Tecate


	Guerra

	R. Alejandra

	Ecología del Estado


	Guzmán

	Saúl

	Delegación SEMARNAT, B.C.


	McNaughton

	Eugenia

	USEPA


	Nevarez

	Ana

	Rancho Ontiveros/Laponti Holdings, Inc.


	Oberbauer

	Tom

	County of San Diego Department of Planning and Land Use


	Rivera

	Jedd

	IRSC-SDSU


	Rubio 

	Armando

	CILA


	Salzmann

	Mario

	Fundación la Puerta


	Sánchez

	Gabriel

	COLEF


	Saxod

	Elsa

	City of San Diego, Offic of Binational Affairs


	Silvan

	Laura

	Proy. Fronterizo de Educ. Ambiental


	Tavado González

	Lucio

	CILA


	Villegas

	Angélica

	IRSC-SDSU


	Willoughby

	Merrilee

	SDSU 


	Winkelman

	Doretta

	San Diego Natural History Museum


	Wright

	Richard

	SDSU 


	Zavala

	José Carmelo

	CANACINTRA/CIGA



	
	
	


I. Self-introductions. Richard Wright asked BWAC to fill out a questionnaire on the TRW website users needs.

II. Watershed-related activities were presented by Saúl Guzmán, SEMARNAT, and Doretta Wilkenman, SDNHM-PROBEA. See binational vision “team page” at trw.sdsu.edu for details. 
III. Survey on Open Spaces in the TRW

Merrilee Willoughby administered a survey as part of her Master’s thesis at SDSU. She will produce a map that ranks priority areas defined by stakeholder values such as recreation, views, and economic considerations. This map will be compared to maps of priority areas considering ecology by CBI, TNC, ICF, and others. 

IV. Presentation of changes to the draft Vision document

Katherine Comer presented some changes to the draft vision. The executive summary of the vision in English and Spanish was handed out. The document is being translated at this time. The version in Spanish and a newer version in English will be ready for a second round of comments during December. Corrections and additions should be in the form of complete paragraphs or sentences with reference to the appropriate page-paragraph number to kcomer@projects.sdsu.edu.

Some changes made based on the last round of English comments included a “Consequences of Inaction” section of executive summary, new data, updated data, new maps, new appendices, new action plans, grammar and style changes, and so forth. 150 comments were received via email from BWAC and others, and are listed in an excel spreadsheet with the resolution made in the document. These can be found at http://trw.sdsu.edu/English/Projects/vision/Assessment/commentsENG.xls. 

A version of the Vision will be filed with the contracting agency, San Diego County, on January 10, 2005. 

V. Discussion and feedback 

· EPA can provide water quality in Imperial Beach since the International Wastewater Treatment Plant was built

· SEMARNAT can provide water quality for areas outside of Imperial Beach

· We should make the connection between increased in property values in Imperial Beach and increases in water quality

· The County of San Diego has digitized GIS county fire history

VI. Discussion of December 3 stakeholder meeting. 

A draft agenda was handed out. At the December 3 meeting, the Vision will be presented in both Spanish and English. We will request input from the stakeholders at that time. Then, we will have a panel of representatives of different agencies to develop options for transboundary watershed management mechanisms. Invited participants were Comisión Nacional del Agua, California State Water Resources Control Board, Consuls General of Mexico and the United States, International Boundary and Water Commission-Comisión Internacional de Límites y Aguas, Comisión Estatal del Agua, and the City of San Diego Office of Binational Affairs 

BWAC members suggested that Secretaría de Medio Ambiente y Recursos Naturales should send a representative.

We hope to have about 60 persons present, with good representation from five sectors: 

· Federal and state governments

· Local governments

· Private sector, businesses, and industry

· Academia

· Indigenous groups

· Non-governmental organizations (NGOs)

BWAC suggested changing the language from indigenous groups to social sector and include ejidatarios, ganaderos, grupos indígenas. 

Elsa Saxod requested that BWAC members each bring several stakeholders to the meeting.

VIII. Upcoming and past events in the TRW. 

· Walter Zúñiga attended the Guanajuato Congreso Mundial de Energía Renovable on 10-13-04. The State of Baja California has published the Plan Estatal de Micro Cuencas. 

· The Fifth Encuentro Fronterizo will be held in Playas de Rosarito May 16-18, 2005.

· We will soon have new mayors in Tijuana, Tecate, and San Diego. The Vision will help them develop policy and it will be important to present the Vision to the new mayors.

IX. Next meeting 

· Stakeholder meeting—Dec 3 at the Hotel Pueblo Amigo from 9 am to 1:30 pm in the Conference Room Premier

· BWAC meeting—Feb 24 from 10:30 am to 12:30 pm in the Conference Room Premier of the Hotel Pueblo Amigo in Tijuana. Biographies and actions relating to the TRW will be presented by Fundación México Estados Unidos para la Ciencia.
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